	Peter DeBisschop


	Proposed Additions to Village Rules


	 July 20,2015[image: image1.png]



	
	[image: image2.png]



[image: image3.png]




	
	


1. Spring and Fall No Prune List:  Village Unit Owners who wish to trim the shrubs surrounding their units by themselves may do so.  Unit Owners must notify the property management company by May 15th each year if the wish to be on the spring "No Prune" list.  Unit Owners must notify the property management company by August 15th each year if they wish to be on the fall "No Prune" list.  Note: if the unit's shrubs have not been trimmed by the time the landscape contractor trims, the shrubs will be trimmed by the landscape company.  Should it be necessary for the landscape contractor to return to the property to trim those shrubs, the cost will be charged to the unit owner.

2. Plantings by Unit Owners:  After obtaining AAI approval a unit owner may replace a planting or shrub in an existing bed at their expense. The Village Council will pay for mulching, trimming, and other care from that time forwards.  The planting or shrub must be described on the AAI and must be of a type consistent with others in the area.  It must be of a type and size so that no unusual cost is incurred by the Village Council for its care. As with all planting season and shrubs, should it need to be removed at some time, the Village Council is under no obligation to replace.

3. Adding or expanding planting or shrub beds: AAI approval must be obtained for expanding or adding planting or shrub beds.  If approval is granted, the cost of maintaining the bed and the plantings to the same standard as common element beds is the responsibility of the unit owner.  Should the bed, plantings, or shrubs in the expanded or additional bed not be maintained, the cost to do so will be charged to the unit owner.  This obligation conveys to any and all new owners of that unit.

4. Fence Washing:  if the common element and/or limited common element fences are washed by a contractor as approved by the Village Council board, all fences will be washed. No chemicals will be used. Fences will be washed on all sides.  Due care will be taken not to damage any plantings or articles within the limited common element, but the Village Council is not responsible should any such damage occur.  General notice will be given to all Unit Owners prior to fence washing.

